

HEBRON NEWS

Honoring our past, moving toward the future

FROM OUR PRESIDENT

Welcome Spring!



Hello.

I hope everyone is safe and has been following the Federal Government and CDC recommendations for social distancing guidelines which have been extended by President Trump through April 30, 2020. These are trying times and we will continue to post updates to the Village Facebook Page as well as on our website, however, in realizing that not everyone has internet access, we decided to send this newsletter via USPS.

The Village is running smoothly and while we are not open to the public, we are fielding calls, messages and concerns via phone, voicemail and e-mail.

Our Police Department is also running at full and usual capacity patrolling our streets and answering emergency calls.

Public Works continues regular testing, maintenance and addressing of emergency issues.

There are just a few things I'd like to address in regards to avoiding the spread of COVID-19.

- PLEASE STAY AT HOME, unless you are an essential worker.
- PLEASE DO NOT PLAN PLAY DATES FOR YOUR CHILDREN, this is not a series of snow days or vacation days, the practice of social distancing is essential to flattening the curve of the spread of COVID-19.
- OPEN YOUR WINDOWS briefly when weather permits for fresh air within your home.

President:
Kimmy Martinez
Trustees:
Mark Shepherd
Sue Ritzert
Jim Lange
Bob Wagner
Pat Peterson
Sandy Drevalas

VILLAGE CLERK

Jean Attermeier
Village of Hebron
12007 Prairie Ave.
P.O. Box 372
Hebron, IL 60034
815-648-2353 ext. 10
clerk@villageofhebron.org

POLICE

815-648-2351 Chief of Police Rich Donlea 815-355-7792 chief@villageofhebron.org

PUBLIC WORKS

Superintendent Dan Nelson 815-355-2190 publicworks@ villageofhebron.org

TREASURER

Sue Fotland 815-648-2353 ext. 12 treasurer@ villageofhebron.org

FROM OUR PRESIDENT Continued.

- THINK BEFORE YOU GO OUT is it truly necessary there are many free exercise programs online or you can simply march or jog in place while watching tv, listening to the radio or streaming your favorite music.
- IF GOING TO THE GROCERY STORE or PHARMACY IS NECESSARY, touch only what you must, get what you need and return back home. If you have hand sanitizer, use it prior to getting out of your vehicle and entering the store. Upon return to your vehicle, use it again prior to reentering the vehicle.
- IF YOU KNOW YOUR NEIGHBOR IS UNABLE TO GO TO THE STORE OR PHARMACY, CALL THEM AND SEE IF YOU CAN HELP. Goods can be left on their front porch or by the front door for them. I know many of you are already doing this THANK YOU!

I urge all residents to abide by Federal and State guidelines, in doing so we help each other! Please be considerate of those walking through town and do not block the sidewalks with your vehicle.

Our April 20th meeting will be cancelled and our next regularly scheduled meeting will be at 7:00 pm on Monday, May 18th at Village Hall. Our snowman building winners will be announced at this time.

Please read all the information we included in this newsletter, it contains very important consumer information, if it does not apply directly to you, it may prove helpful to someone you know, so feel free to pass on the information.

Always remember, above all, we are in this together. Please be considerate, be kind and be positive.

Wishing you health & wellness,

Kimmy

EMPLOYEE RIGHTS

PAID SICK LEAVE AND EXPANDED FAMILY AND MEDICAL LEAVE UNDER THE FAMILIES FIRST CORONAVIRUS RESPONSE ACT

The Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA or Act) requires certain employers to provide their employees with paid sick leave and expanded family and medical leave for specified reasons related to COVID-19. These provisions will apply from April 1, 2020 through December 31, 2020.

PAID LEAVE ENTITLEMENTS

Generally, employers covered under the Act must provide employees:

Up to two weeks (80 hours, or a part-time employee's two-week equivalent) of paid sick leave based on the higher of their regular rate of pay, or the applicable state or Federal minimum wage, paid at:

- 100% for qualifying reasons #1-3 below, up to \$511 daily and \$5,110 total;
- 3/3 for qualifying reasons #4 and 6 below, up to \$200 daily and \$2,000 total; and
- Up to 12 weeks of paid sick leave and expanded family and medical leave paid at $\frac{3}{2}$ for qualifying reason #5 below for up to \$200 daily and \$12,000 total.

A part-time employee is eligible for leave for the number of hours that the employee is normally scheduled to work over that period.

ELIGIBLE EMPLOYEES

In general, employees of private sector employers with fewer than 500 employees, and certain public sector employers, are eligible for up to two weeks of fully or partially paid sick leave for COVID-19 related reasons (see below). *Employees who have been employed for at least 30 days* prior to their leave request may be eligible for up to an additional 10 weeks of partially paid expanded family and medical leave for reason #5 below.

QUALIFYING REASONS FOR LEAVE RELATED TO COVID-19

An employee is entitled to take leave related to COVID-19 if the employee is unable to work, including unable to **telework**, because the employee:

- **1.** is subject to a Federal, State, or local quarantine or isolation order related to COVID-19:
- has been advised by a health care provider to self-quarantine related to COVID-19;
- **3.** is experiencing COVID-19 symptoms and is seeking a medical diagnosis;
- **4.** is caring for an individual subject to an order described in (1) or self-quarantine as described in (2);
- 5. is caring for his or her child whose school or place of care is closed (or child care provider is unavailable) due to COVID-19 related reasons; or
- **6.** is experiencing any other substantially-similar condition specified by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services.

ENFORCEMENT

The U.S. Department of Labor's Wage and Hour Division (WHD) has the authority to investigate and enforce compliance with the FFCRA. Employers may not discharge, discipline, or otherwise discriminate against any employee who lawfully takes paid sick leave or expanded family and medical leave under the FFCRA, files a complaint, or institutes a proceeding under or related to this Act. Employers in violation of the provisions of the FFCRA will be subject to penalties and enforcement by WHD.



For additional information or to file a complaint:

1-866-487-9243

TTY: 1-877-889-5627 dol.gov/agencies/whd



*** FOR THOSE STILL REQUIRED TO WORK AWAY FROM HOME NEEDING CHILDCARE***

Greetings,

Governor Pritzker, his staff, his Office of Early Childhood Development (GOECD), and the leadership at the Illinois Departments of Human Services (IDHS) and Children and Family Services (DCFS) know that child care is always a critical work support for families. That is true even now as our state enters a "stay at home" strategy to slow the spread of COVID-19.

Per Governor Pritzker's Executive Order on Friday, March 20, 2020, all child care programs across the state were ordered to close. Where possible, children should be kept at home. However, we know that is not an option for some of our essential workers, and we are working with DCFS, DHS, and partners throughout the state to develop child care options for these families.

We have developed a COVID-19: Emergency Child Care for Communities & Providers webpage to connect you with information to understand your options for offering and accessing child care for essential workers within your community during this pandemic. Through this page you can learn how child care programs can apply to become an Emergency Child Care Center, how child care homes can operate as license-exempt homes serving six or fewer children, and how communities can ensure that parents are connected to the resources they need. This information and webpage can also be found under the For Families and Children resource page of our state COVID-19 response site, www.coronavirus.illinois.gov

We're all in this together,

Dr. Jamilah R. Jor'dan Acting Executive Director Illinois Governor's Office of Early Childhood Development (GOECD)

Illinois Department on Aging

https://www2.illinois.gov/aging/coronavirus/Pages/default.aspx

Illinois Department of Agriculture

https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/agr/Pages/default.aspx

Essential Business Guidance: https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/agr/Pages/Covid-19-Essential-businesses-guide.aspx

State Fairground Events Cancellation Update: https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/agr/Pages/cancellations.aspx

Animal Information: https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/agr/Animals/AnimalHealth/Pages/COVID-19.aspx

Illinois Department of Children and Family Service (DCFS)

https://www2.illinois.gov/dcfs/brighterfutures/healthy/Pages/Coronavirus.aspx https://www2.illinois.gov/aging/coronavirus/Pages/default.aspx

Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity (DCEO)

General Website: https://www2.illinois.gov/dceo/Pages/default.aspx

Illinois Department of Employment Security (IDES)

COVID 19 Unemployment Benefits and FAQ: https://www2.illinois.gov/ides/Pages/COVID-19-and-unemployment-Benefits.aspx

Illinois Department of Financial and Professional Regulations (IDFPR)

https://www.idfpr.com/COVID-19.asp

Illinois Department of Healthcare and Family Services (DHFS)

https://www.illinois.gov/hfs/Pages/coronavirus.aspx

Illinois Department of Human Services (IDHS)

https://www.dhs.state.il.us/page.aspx?item=123118

Illinois Department of Insurance (IDOI)

https://insurance.illinois.gov/healthInsurance/consumerHealth.html#COVID19

Illinois Department of Juvenile Justice

https://www2.illinois.gov/idjj/Pages/COVID19.aspx

Illinois Department of Labor (IDOL)

General Website: https://www2.illinois.gov/idol/Pages/default.aspx

Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH)

http://dph.illinois.gov/covid19

Illinois Department of Revenue (IDOR)

https://www2.illinois.gov/rev/Pages/Taxpayer-Resources-during-COVID-19-(Coronavirus)- Outbreak.aspx

Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT)

http://www.idot.illinois.gov/covid19

Illinois Arts Council

Resources for Artists and Arts Organizations: https://arts.illinois.gov/news/nea-announces-covid -19- resources-artists-and-arts-organizations

Illinois State Board of Higher Education (IBHE)

General Website: https://www.ibhe.org/

Postsecondary Institutions: https://www.ibhe.org/IBHE-covid-19.html

Higher Education Institutions: https://www.ibhe.org/Institution COVID-19.asp

Illinois Commerce Commission (ICC)

Dedicated Webpage: https://www.icc.illinois.gov/home/covid-19

Illinois Community and Residential Services Authority

Parent Resources:

https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/crsa/Documents/COVID%2019%20Parent%20Resources.pdf

Illinois Community College Board (ICCB)
https://www.iccb.org/iccb/coronavirus-guidance-resources/

Illinois Deaf and Hard of Hearing Commission

American Sign Language (ASL) COVID-19 Video Resources: https://www2.illinois.gov/idhhc/Pages/COVID-19-Resources.aspx

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (IEPA)

Information on Vehicle Emissions Testing Stations: https://illinoisairteam.net/ Guidance to Community Water Systems/Wastewater Treatment Systems: https://www2.illinois.gov/epa/topics/water-quality/Pages/default.aspx

Illinois Gaming Board

General Website: https://www.igb.illinois.gov/

Illinois State Board of Education (ISBE)

https://www.isbe.net/Pages/covid19.aspx

Illinois State Toll Highway Authority

Guidance on Movement of Loads: https://www.illinoistollway.com/documents/20184/834165/ COVID- 19+Special+Authorization+web.pdf/0a187165-f33e-442d-b5b9-9956e61c7ef6? version=1.0

State Universities Retirement System (SURS)

http://www.surs.com/news-article/031720/covid-19-update

Illinois Student Assistance Commission (ISAC)

https://www.isac.org/COVID-19/index.html

Illinois Attorney General

General Website: https://illinoisattorneygeneral.gov/

How to Report Price Gouging and Fraud: https://ccformsubmission.ilattorneygeneral.net/

OMA/FOIA Guidance: http://foia.ilattorneygeneral.net/pdf/OMA FOIA Guide.pdf

Illinois Secretary of State

General Website: https://www.cyberdriveillinois.com/

Guidance for Remote Notaries and Consum-

ers: https://www.cyberdriveillinois.com/departments/index/notary/electronicnotary0320.pdf

Office of the Illinois State Fire Marshal

Guidance for First Responders: https://www2.illinois.gov/sites/sfm/CurrentFocus/Pages/COVID-

19-First- Responders-Guidance.aspx

Teachers' Retirement System (TRS)

Guidance on COVID-19 Scams: http://trsil.org/node/4746

COVID-19 Precautions: http://trsil.org/news-and-events/coronavirus

*** FOR LANDLORDS IN MCHENRY COUNTY ***

Please see the message below from the McHenry County Planning and Development - Community Development Division:

Our office is seeking apartments/rental units for the homeless. We are able to provide support for mild to moderate rehabilitation of quickly rentable housing units in McHenry County. In exchange for the financial support to rehabilitate the unit, we ask for a commitment to a low rental cost for three years. It's best if the units are from post-1978.

Our office is considered critical staff, and we are working during this pandemic.

Special consideration is given to housing units in low and moderate income neighborhoods in McHenry County. We can only provide support in McHenry County, which includes all of Huntley.

Please email hmach@mchenrycountyil.gov for details.

*** ASSISTANCE INFORMATION FOR HEBRON TOWNSHIP ***

Please see the following two pages.

ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS

UNEMPLOYMENT BENEFITS

If you are without access to paid sick leave or unable to work because of COVID-19, you should apply for Unemployment benefits right away. **Even if you go back to work in 2-3 weeks**. The State of Illinois has waived the one week waiting period.

Call the Illinois Department of Unemployment @ 1.800.244.5631 or apply online @ https://www2.illinois/gov/ides

SNAP (food stamps)/MEDICAID

Apply for SNAP and/or Medicaid online @ www.abe.illinois.gov
Use the SNAP Eligibility Calculator @ https://fscalc.dhs.illinois.gov/FSCalc/
to see if you could potentially qualify.

ENERGY ASSISTANCE & RENTAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS

There are numerous energy assistance programs available to those who meet the income guidelines.

- <u>LIHEAP</u> Low Income Heating Assistance Program is an annual assistance program that helps with the high cost of heating. Please call McHenry County Housing Authority located at 1108 Route 47, Woodstock, IL 815.338.7752 to schedule an appointment.
- NICOR Sharing Annual assistance program that helps with the high cost of heating. This
 program is for people that do not qualify for LIHEAP and have NICOR as their natural gas
 provider. Disabled Veterans may receive both LIHEAP & NICOR Sharing. Please call Dorr
 Township located at 1039 Lake Avenue, Woodstock, IL 815.338.0125 to schedule an
 appointment.
- <u>Hebron Township</u> Emergency Assistance that may assist with past due rent, mortgage, or utilities. Please call Hebron Township located at 10206 Seaman Road, Hebron, IL -815.648.2994.
- <u>Salvation Army</u> may assist with utilities, rent, or prescriptions. Please call McHenry Township located at 3703 N. Richmond Road, Johnsburg, IL 815 385 5605 as they administer Salvation Army funds for Hebron residents.
- <u>Catholic Charities</u> may assist with utilities, rent, or prescriptions. They are located at 5141 W.
 Bull Valley Road, McHenry, IL. 815.344.6956.
- St. Vincent de Paul may assist with utilities, rent, or prescriptions.

If you live West of Route 47 – call St. Mary in Woodstock – 815.344.7711

If you live East of Route 47 – call St. Peter in Spring Grove – 815.675.2288

Hebron Community Food Pantry – located at 10206 Seaman Road, Hebron, IL. Open 1st & 3rd
 Thursday of the month from 2-4. Please call 815,790,7267 or 815,648,2070.

• SENIORS & DISABLED – Seniors & Disabled may qualify for the Benefit Access Program which assists with a discount on your license plate sticker and a Free Ride RTA/METRA Pass. You must meet the income guidelines. If applying before April 20, 2020 – use 2018 total income. Applications after April 20, 2020 – use 2019 total income. You must apply online at https://www2.illinois.gov/aging/BenefitsAccess. If you need help with application, please call McHenry Senior Services at 815,344,3555 or Hebron Township at 815,648,2994 to schedule an appointment.

Over income for the Benefit Access Program? You are still eligible for a Reduced Fare RTA/METRA Pass.

INCOME GUIDELINES

	LIHEAP	NICOR	NICOR	BENEFIT	QMB
		REGULAR	CRISIS &	ACCESS	
			VETERAN		
HOUSEHOLD SIZE	MAXIMUM GROSS MONTHLY INCOME	INCOME RANGE	INCOME RANGE	INCOME	INCOME AND RESOURCES LIMIT
1	\$1561	\$1562-\$2602	\$1562-\$3123	\$33562	\$1061/\$7730
2	\$2114	\$2115-\$3523	\$2115-\$4228	\$44533	\$1430/\$11600
3	\$2666	\$2667-\$4444	\$2667-\$5333	\$55500	
4	\$3219	\$3220-\$5365	\$3220-\$6438		
5	\$3771	\$3772-\$6285	\$3772-\$7543		
6	\$4324	\$4325-\$7206	\$4325-\$8648		
7	\$4876	\$4877-\$8127	\$4877-\$9753		

IF YOU NEED HELP APPLYING FOR A PROGRAM ONLINE, PLEASE CALL HEBRON TOWNSHIP AT 815.648.2994.

OUR POLICE NEWS...

Scam Alerts!!!

Targeting Tax Professionals - Increasingly, tax professionals are being targeted by identity thieves. Many of these criminals belong to sophisticated, organized syndicates that work to gather personal data to file fraudulent federal and state income tax returns. The IRS also warns tax professionals of fake payroll direct deposit and wire transfer emails.

The IRS has established a process that will allow businesses and payroll service providers to quickly report any data losses related to the W-2 scam currently making the rounds. If notified in time, the IRS can take steps to prevent employees from being victimized by identity thieves filing fraudulent returns in their names.

Some taxpayers receive emails that appear to be from the Taxpayer Advocacy Panel (TAP) about a tax refund. These emails are a phishing scam, trying to trick victims into providing personal and financial information. *Do not respond or click any link!* If you receive this scam, forward it to phishing@irs.gov and note that it seems to be a scam phishing for your information.

TAP is a volunteer board that advises the IRS on systemic issues affecting taxpayers. It never requests, and does not have access to, any taxpayer's personal and financial information.

Thousands of people have lost millions of dollars and their personal information to tax scams. Scammers use the regular mail, telephone, or email to set up individuals, businesses, payroll and tax professionals. The IRS does not initiate contact with taxpayers by email, text messages or social media channels to request personal or financial information. The IRS Does Not Call You!!!

For more information, please go to www.irs.gov/newsroom/tax-scams-consumer-alerts

Stay Safe ~

Chief R. Donlea
Hebron Police Dept.



FROM OUR TREASURER

Spring is just around the corner. The water/sewer grant application is still in the works. If approved, this grant will help pay for much-needed water main repairs throughout the Village. It will take several months before this is approved. Let's all keep our fingers crossed that we receive this grant as this will be a huge help to the Village of Hebron!



Dollar and Sense

Also, we are in the beginning stages of applying for a Roadway Grant and a FEMA Public Assistance Grant.

In addition, I have ordered "Free" trees to replace some of the parkway trees that were damaged recently. I hope they are nice when we receive them, as we all know, normally, nothing is "Free."

Hope that you all stayed warm this winter!

~ Sue Fotland Treasurer

Dear Residents...

Just a reminder that when there is news that I would like to send to you, I will post it on our Village website at www.villageofhebron.org under "The Village" at the top of the website and then in "Announcements." Important notifications, as well as helpful solutions regarding the Village, are always posted here. This is a good place to find out things such as boil orders, upcoming events, office closings, notices from our utilities (including our waste disposal company, Prairieland Disposal), and much more! Try to find time to check this frequently to stay informed.

HAPPY SPRING!!! ~ Jean Attermeier

VILLAGE CLERK
VILLAGE HALL HOURS

Monday 1:00pm – 6:00pm Tuesday-Thursday 9am—2pm 815-648-2353 EXT. 10 clerk@villageofhebron.org





What is MCRide?

MCRide Dial-a- Ride is a great way to get around McHenry County. Whether you need transportation for work, school, shopping, medical appointments or just to visit a friend, MCRide provides an affordable and flexible way to travel!

As a dial-a-ride program, MCRide service is "on-demand" and vehicles do not travel in a fixed route each day. Riders schedule their trips in advance and the vehicle provides curb-to-curb service from the rider's desired pick-up and drop-off destinations. MCRide is a shared-ride service, so vehicles may make stops for other passengers.

How Do I Reserve a Trip?

Call 1-800-451-4599 (or use 711 for the Illinois Relay Service) to schedule a ride. Select "McHenry County" from the automated prompt and a live person will help you to schedule a ride.

Spanish speaking call takers are available.

Reservation hours are Monday-Friday from 5:30 am to 6:00 pm and Saturday-Sunday from 8:30 am to 4:00 pm. On the weekends, because of low staff levels, call takers only make same-day reservations. Trips for Saturday, Sunday or Monday can be reserved on the preceding Friday. The Call Center is also open (to take trip reservations) on Holidays from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm.

Seniors and individuals with a disability can reserve their trips up to seven (7) days in advance. The general public (all riders) can reserve their trips 2 days in advance (starting January 1, 2020). If you are using MCRide for both legs of a trip (going and coming), remember to make both trip reservations at the same time!

When Can I Ride?

MCRide operates according to the schedule shown below. Observed Holidays include: New Year's Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Eve, and Christmas Day.

Monday - Friday

6:00 AM - 7:00 PM

Saturday - Sunday

9:00 AM - 5:00 PM

Holidays

No Service

Notes from public works:

STREETS:

Just a reminder that brush pick up by the Village is the 1st and 3rd Mondays in May and October and if there is storm damage. Please contact Prairie Land or purchase the bags and stickers available at Hebron Lumber for any brush to be removed outside this time frame. The Village does not pick up yard waste. Again, Prairie Land will do that for our residents. Prairie Land 847-381-9300.



WATER:

A water usage tip...a leaky faucet or a running toilet can lead to a high water and sewer bill. Please check for even a small leak; you may save quite a bit on your bill!

If you have not yet filled out the IEPA survey, please go to the Village website (www.villageofhebron.org) located under "Forms." They are available at the Village Hall as well. Upon completion, please email it to water@villageofhebron.org, put it in the drop box located in front of the Village Hall or return it to the Village Clerk or Water/Sewer Billing Clerk. Thank you!!!

Coming this Spring... Hydrant Flushing. Please check the Village website under "Notifications" for alerts. Signs will be posted throughout the Village as well.

SEWER:

Please *DO NOT* flush any hazardous chemicals

Down the sewer! Also, pouring grease down your drains can cause your drains to plug up and lead to costly plumbing bills!

In addition, please *DO NOT* put flushable wipes or rags down the sewer as this will eventually lead to sewer backups!!!

Any questions regarding sewer issues, please call or email the Sewer Department at sewer@villageofhebron.org.





HEBRON NEWS



The Village of Hebron Code Enforcement Officer is working diligently to clean up the look of our Village. We want to set a good impression to the people who visit or drive through our Village. Please be a good neighbor and check out your own property to see if there are any improvements you can make.

If you have any questions please be sure to contact our building inspector, Dick Ackerman at 815-482-4558.



Village Snowman Contest 2020

We have had quite a few entries in our *Village of Hebron Snowman Contest 2020*. It is so nice to see so many families being creative, playing outside and taking part in a fun-loving event like this. We have just a few short weeks left to send in submittals. If you made a snowman and took pictures and want to enter them into the contest, please email them to clerk@villageofhebron.org along with your name, address and phone number.

Winners will be announced at the May 18 Village Board Meeting.

The best of luck to all!



The Village of Hebron requires a Raffle License to hold a raffle within the Village. Please refer to the Village website (villageofhebron.org) regarding regulations for raffles and to find an application form (also available at the Village Hall). When the form is completed, please return to the Village Clerk by email at clerk@villageofhebron.org or drop it off at the Village Hall during normal Clerk hours (Mondays 1 pm to 6 pm, Tuesdays through Thursdays 9 am to 2 pm).

The raffle must be approved by the Village Board at a meeting, so please make sure that you give yourself plenty of time for processing. *Thank you!!!*

HEBRON NEWS



Please join the Village Board in welcoming a few new faces to the Village staff and Board!

Trustee Sandy Drevalas joined the Village Board and has brought with her a new fresh set of eyes when tackling issues. She is pictured below being sworn in by Village Attorney, Michael Smoron.

We also have a new Water/Sewer Billing Clerk and her name is JoAnne Grumprecht. You may have already met her if you have come in with questions or to pay your monthly bill. Please contact her at 815-648-2335 (Ext. 20) or by email at wsbilling@villageofhebron.org., if needed.



COMMUNITY NEWS

News from St. John's Lutheran Church of Hebron:

St. John's Lutheran Church has a "Celebrating Seniors" program every Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. including Bingo, snacks and coffee. Twice monthly they serve lunch after Bingo. This is a community program open to everyone 50 years or older. For more information, please call Jim Lange at 815-509-9465.